
Construction Notice

Information as of: November 16, 2023

Lakeshore West Rail Corridor

Long Branch GO: Partial Platform 
Closures
 Starting December 04, 2023

 The Long Branch GO Work Zone. The work zone depicted is approximate and for illustrative purposes only.

What You Need to Know 
Starting December 04, 2023, crews will be closing the east side of the platforms to start work on the east tunnel, platform 
rehabilitation, and east station building. Stairway access from Edgeware Drive will be closed. Customers will be redirected 
to a temporary access route which connects to the north platform and tunnel at the west end of the station. The partial 
closure of the platforms will change how you board the GO train, as not all train doors will open at Long Branch GO. Please 
prepare for this change by learning more at www.gotransit.com.

Project Overview 
Metrolinx’s GO Expansion program is delivering more GO service across the network, including trains every 15- minutes 
or better on the Lakeshore West Rail Corridor. To support GO Expansion, we are upgrading the rail network and our GO 
stations to enable more frequent and fully accessible service. This includes accessibility and amenity improvements to 
Toronto’s Long Branch GO Station. 
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This notice can be translated into a different language upon 
request by emailing us at TorontoWest@metrolinx.com

This notice of construction work is available in French upon 
request. If you are interested, please email 
TorontoWest@metrolinx.com

Contact Us:
   Call us: 416-202-6911

 Write to us at: TorontoWest@metrolinx.com
  Find us on Twitter @GOExpansion
  Visit the website: www.metrolinx.com/LongBranch

Information as of: November 16, 2023

What to Expect
• Residents should expect some noise, vibration, dust, 

and site lighting.
• Our operations staff will take reasonable precautions 

to minimize disturbances to residents and 
commuters.

Hours of Work
• Day work is expected to take place Monday to Friday 

between 7:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m.
• Overnight work is expected to take place Monday to 

Saturday between 7:00 p.m. and 5:00 a.m. Certain 
activities within the rail corridor are required to take 
place overnight when train service is not operational.

Mitigation Measures
• Lights will be pointed away from residential 

windows.
• Work area will be safely delineated.
• Construction noise and vibration will be monitored.
• Street sweeper and cleaning as required.

Customer Details
• Construction affects how you board and exit your GO 

train. 
• Please follow the signs and pathway to the train 

platforms.
• When travelling to Long Branch GO, ensure you are 

sitting in a coach that will open its doors.
• When boarding from Union Station, listen for 

announcements from the Customer Service 
Ambassador located in the Accessibility Coach.

Traffic Details
• Increased construction vehicles and equipment can 

be expected in the work area.
• Please exercise caution around active construction 

sites.

Pedestrian Details
• North staircase access on Edgeware Drive will be 

closed as of December 04, 2023.
• Pedestrian access to the station from the north will 

be via a temporary access route which will connect 
you to the north platform and tunnel at the west end 
of the station.

Community Engagement
• Metrolinx has a dedicated community engagement 

team in place that works with residents and 
businesses in the Toronto West area. 

• If you have any questions, please contact us using 
the information provided below.

Work
Scheduled 
Start Date

Expected Duration Work
Hours

Description of Work

East Platform 
& Building 
Works 

December 
04,
2023

Approx. 2 years
Day & 
Overnight 
Shift

Crews will be closing the east side of the platforms to start 
work on the east tunnel, platform rehabilitation, and east 
station building.

* Please note that work may be rescheduled due to weather conditions or unforeseen circumstances
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